June Board Meeting – June 1, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Kemp Bundy, Tina Lindheimer, Jason Tenner, Kyle Quinn, Dawn McCarthy, Alex Ballesteros, Adele DeCrescenzo, Sean Sheeran, Rob Blunt and Wendy Blatchford

1. Approval of May 11th Board Minutes…Kemp motions to approve, Corbin seconds.
2. Spring Season…CDYSL and EDP have now cancelled the spring seasons. We are still waiting to see what summer will look like. Soccer falls under Phase 4 for reopening. Gavin Park has the tennis courts and walking paths open but we are waiting to hear when the fields will reopen. Kemp will reach out to Mark Marino at Gavin Park about their status. No communication has come from CDYSL yet about tryouts for the 2020-2021 season. Daniels Rd can be prepared with a 2-week notice and will cost around $130 per mow. Kemp will check with Peter to verify that we can practice at Daniels. 
3. Rec refunds…Kyle started the refunds but he is having problems with the SI Play system. Some CC refunds in the system will not go thru. Kyle has a support ticket into SI Play to solve the issue. Kyle estimates he has 75-100 refunds still to issue.
4. Messaging to the SWSC families…The Board members suggested edits on the letter. New edits need to include that we are planning summer activities but those are under construction as we need to abide by NY and US Soccer guidelines. Any program(s) we offer in the summer will be at a zero cost to anyone registered for the 2019-2020 season. Our insurance runs thru July 31st for the current season so any summer activities would be covered. Insurance coverage for August activities needs to be explored. Alex suggests two communications…one about the cancelled season and one to registered players about summer activities. Ed will send out the edited letter for approval and then Wendy will email it out to the club. 
5. VT Tournaments…Can our teams attend a VT Tournament (ex: Nordic) in July when we are still in Phase 4? Would this open up possible injuries to our players due to lack of conditioning from COVID lockdown? We will readdress toward the end of June.
6. Budget…Susan cannot attend tonight’s meeting so we will address this later. Sean has an issue with the club keeping the $65 administrative fee for our Spring Only player refunds. But these fees have already been charged to the club IF the roster/player pass was submitted.
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Paul Brock Scholarship…Tina will submit her United Health Care hours to cover the offering of two $500 scholarships. This year’s recipients are Ellie Siebeneck and Ross Olsen. Wendy makes a motion to offer the two scholarships using Tina’s funds to Ellie and Ross…Adele seconds. 
8. May Day…Wendy would like discussion on raising the registration fees.  Tina suggests raising by $50 for next year. Fulton SC left their funds with us and the new fees will not apply to them. The Board approves the new fees.
9. Tina motions to adjourn, Wendy seconds…all in favor. 

Upcoming Meeting Dates: 
June 15
